
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Deborah Long <DeborahLong@schouse.gov>
CC: Josh Baker </O=SCEXCHORG/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SP

Date: 5/23/2014 4:41:50 PM
Subject: RE: memo

Deborah,
Thank you for this information.
We are working on this now. We will keep you posted. 
Thank you,
Katherine

From: Deborah Long [mailto:DeborahLong@schouse.gov]
Sent: Thursday, May 22, 2014 12:06 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: FW: memo

Katherine,
I forwarded this email to Dino Teppara and he quickly assisted by asking Roy Stehle to step in. At this moment they 
are awaiting word from the school board which met Tuesday night but Mr. Jacobs is wondering that if things don't go 
well for them, can the Governor provide “grace” for a situation such as this?
Thank you in advance for your help!
Deborah Long

From: ftmillvision@comporium.net [mailto:ftmillvision@comporium.net]
Sent: Thursday, May 22, 2014 11:51 AM
To: Deborah Long
Subject: Fwd: memo

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Skip Jacobs <skipjacobs1210@gmail.com>
Date: May 16, 2014 at 5:20:29 PM EDT
To: <ftmillvision@comporium.net>
Subject: FW: memo

Deborah

I hope you are well.

I am forwarding you the memo from the state dept of education re bill 3919 that eliminated the HSAP 
requirement for a high school diploma.
They are going back 10 years for people who did not get their diploma due to failing the HSAP. My daughter is 
two weeks away from graduation. She has a 3.07 GPA and has failed the HSAP-she passed the reading but 
failed the math by 3 points. The law became effective mid- April and was retroactive for 10 years. But this 
memo, leaves the students in the class of 2014 in a very difficult position. The memo states that students who 
failed the HSAP have to be unenrolled before they petition the state for their diploma. That's fine for someone 
10 years ago, but how about for my daughter who is planning to go to college in late August and needs the 
diploma for her scholarship? She has to wait until July 1st to petition the state. They have really made what 
should have been very simple, very difficult- again, especially for the class of 2014.
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Deborah, we are not so concerned so much about a physical diploma as we are with the state issuing a memo,
etc that Hannah has her degree. My wife spoke with a lady in the state office-she could not tell her how long
that process would take.

If we can be certain that if we petition for her degree July 1st; and that some type of documentation would 
forthcoming in a week or so, that would go a long way toward alleviating our concerns.

Please let me know if you know of anyone to contact that could help. Obviously, the best scenario would be for 
the dept of education to issue a memo that cleared the way for the class of 2014 immediately.

Thanks for your help!

Skip Jacobs
Independent Insurance/Charitable Gift Planning
229 First Place 
Indian Land, SC 29707 
704-516-1287 
Twitter: @sjacobs55 
www.linkedin.com/pub/skip-jacobs/11/114/880

From: Leslie Jacobs [mailto:Leslie.Jacobs@lcsdmail.net]
Sent: Friday, May 16, 2014 4:32 PM
To: Skip Jacobs
Subject: memo

Leslie Jacobs, M.Ed.
2nd grade teacher
Indian Land Elementary School 
4137 Doby's Bridge Rd.
Indian Land, SC 29707
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